The scheduled meeting of the Groton Cultural Council (GCC) was called to order by Chair Judy Romatelli on Monday, October 28, 2024 at 7:05 p.m. at the Groton Town Hall.   Present were Judy Romatelli, Nancy Muller, Kathleen Phelps, Leslie Lathrop, and Olive Coté.  Harris McWade was also present via ZOOM due to illness. Cyndy Davidson, awaiting approval by the Groton Select Board, was also in attendance, as well as non-voting student representative Haley Traverse, a junior at Groton-Dunstable High School.  

Approval of Minutes:  McWade made the motion, seconded by Romatelli, that October 15, 2024 minutes be approved, as previously distributed.  The approval vote was unanimous.  

2024-2025 Grant Proposals:  The GCC has received 29 grant proposals whose requests total $19,120.  Even if all new proposals were approved for funding, the GCC would be able to fund only 42% of dollar requests in the aggregate, with the $8,064 (net) available to be distributed.  Hardcopies of the “score sheet” for evaluating proposals were distributed, and Coté in turn emailed the digital document to everyone (see attachment).  It was reviewed section by section.  From discussion, Romatelli offered to pose questions to the GCC representative from the Massachusetts Cultural Council (MCC).  There was a brief discussion about a past grantee who had not requested approved funds.   Phelps noted that there are several 2023-2024 grantees who have not requested reimbursement of expenses for approved funds and will send reminders, although they have until mid-January to submit reports to receive funds under last year’s reimbursement system.   Romatelli is sending to everyone randomly assigned proposals to review in depth and report with a recommendation for each at the upcoming, scheduled November 19th meeting.  

Adjournment: With no further business on the agenda, Muller made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. It was seconded by Romatelli.  The meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m.  The next meeting on Tuesday, November 19, 2024, will be at the Groton Public Library.


Nancy Muller, Secretary

